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Purpose of this report:  
To update the Health and Wellbeing Board on the Children’s Services Improvement 
Programme 
 
Summary of main issues:  
A significant amount of work has been completed in January and there has been an 
evident step change in the pace of the Programme with engagement from all partner 
agencies and corporate services. 
 
The Improvement Plan is being updated to reflect DfE Adviser comments and make 
it a ‘live’ document to track progress against actions and outcomes for children. 
 
Recommendation for the Health and Wellbeing Board:  
 
To note the report and improvement dashboard 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


